
Dunhill & Fenor Parish Notes, 10th November 2013 
 

 

 A Trócaire collection will be take place at all Masses next Saturday and Sunday, 16
th

 and 17
th
 November, to 

support the people of Syria where over 100,000 people have lost their lives after two years of war and over 8.4 

million people (approximately half of whom are children) are in need of humanitarian assistance.  This crisis is 

unfolding in an area of great historical and religious significance for Christians worldwide.  The situation faced by 

the people of Syria is a critical one with the country facing the worst humanitarian crisis in a generation.  Trócaire 

is working in partnership with local church agencies in Syria and along neighbouring borders to support survivors.  

Since 2011, vital emergency aid has reached over 273,000 people.  Your support will help to get food, water, 

clothing, shelter, medical and psycho-social supports to those most in need.  The collection will be taken at the 

door as people leave and should be seen only as an opportunity for people to contribute to the work of Trócaire. 

 The Diocesan Pastoral Council has provided an opportunity for all parishioners throughout the diocese to actively 

participate in a review of the Diocesan Pastoral Plan “Building in Faith” and to contribute to the future 

development of pastoral needs for the diocese, by completing a survey/questionnaire.  Your participation in the 

survey has been greatly appreciated. 

 Sr Antoinette Dilworth will present evenings of reflection as we prepare to close the Year of Faith.  Entitled 

‘Moving beyond the Year of Faith and setting out on the journey with new eyes and new hearts’, the reflections 

will be presented on Monday, 18
th
 November, at the Park Hotel in Dungarvan, and again on Wednesday, 20

th
 

November, at St John’s Pastoral Centre in Waterford.  All are welcome to attend so mark it in your diary. 

 Fenor Sale of Work will take place on Sunday week, November 24
th

, in Fenor National School.  Donations of 

cakes and other items for the spinner will be gratefully received as well as books and unwanted items for the bric-

a-brac stall. Items can be left into Fenor School anytime during this week or given to any committee member. 

 Fundraising continues for the renovation of Dunhill Hall with a great Winter Warmer Draw.  Friends of Dunhill 

Hall volunteers will be selling tickets in the coming weeks, priced at €5 each or €10 for 3.  The draw will take 

place on 28
th
 November so get your tickets in good time.  If you’re not in you can’t win!  

 An Hour of Prayer is held between 3.00 and 4.00 p.m. every Friday in the Edmund Rice Blessed Sacrament 

Chapel, Mount Sion, Barrack Street, Waterford.  The hour includes the Rosary, hymns, Scripture reading, quiet 

time and evening prayer.  All are welcome. 

 The Missionary Servants of the Poor of the Third World have invited all to participate in a Spiritual Retreat 

which will cover the subject ‘Being Christian in the Neopagan Era’.  This will be delivered by Fr. Giuseppe 

Cardamone at St. Mary’s Hostel in Knock from the 15
th
 to 17

th
 of November.  If you would like to find out more 

about this, visit their website www.msptm.com. 

 The Annual Community Care Christmas Party will take place on Sunday, December 15
th

, in the G.A.A. Centre, 

Dunhill.  It is always a great occasion when the seniors in our community come together.  We hope that all the 

usual volunteers will help out on the day and new volunteers are always welcome. 

 Shop local this year and keep Christ at the heart of Christmas by asking for Christian cards and stamps. 

 Please pray for the Holy Father’s Prayer Intentions for the month of November which are as follows:  General 

Intention – Suffering Priests: That priests who experience difficulties may find comfort in their suffering, support 

in their doubts, and confirmation in their fidelity.  Mission Intention – Latin American Churches: That as fruit of 

the continental mission, Latin American Churches may send missionaries to other Churches. 

 Last week’s Parish Collection:  Masses €351.11 & Envelopes €451.90.  Thank you for your continued support. 

 Sunday, November 10
th

  

Thirty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Mass in Fenor Church at 9.30 a.m.   

Mass in Dunhill Church at 11.00 a.m. (Holy Souls Novena 9) 

Monday, November 11
th

 – St Martin of Tours Mass in Dunhill Church at 10.00 a.m. 

Tuesday, November 12
th

 – St Josaphat Mass in Holy Cross Church, Tramore, at 10.00 a.m. 

Wednesday, November 13
th

  

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament  

Mass in Holy Cross Church, Tramore, at 10.00 a.m. 

Dunhill Church from 11.00 a.m. until noon 

Thursday, November 14
th 

– St Laurence O’Toole Mass in Holy Cross Church, Tramore, at 10.00 a.m. 

Friday, November 15
th

 – St Albert the Great 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

Mass in Holy Cross Church, Tramore, at 10.00 a.m. 

Fenor Church  from 11.00 a.m. until noon 

Saturday, November 16
th Mass in Fenor Church at 6.30 p.m.   
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